


Worthy
Master’s

Message

Dear Brothers,

Zeta Lambdaisonce again on its way upward. As we all have witnessed in the past, our chapter works
hardest in the face of adversity. Last fall our chapter’s grade point average was below both the All Men’s
Average and the All Greek Average. When the reports for this past spring’s grades arrived, it showed our
chapter to be slightly above both the All Men’s Average and the All Greek Average.

At the beginning of this semester we were faced with both a fraternal and financial tragedy: we had -
only forty-two actives. Faced with this situation, we struck out to have the most successful rush inrecent
years. On the night of accepting pledges, we took thirty-six of the sharpest guys on Murray’s campus.
When Homecoming, October 18th (at Ken-Bar) rolls around this will be quite apparent.

During the summer, fourteen of our active brothers and numerous Alumni attended our National
Congress in Louisville. Between meeting many Alumni, listening to some war stories and having a wild
elevator party with Darrell Venters, Rat Stout and the Wilson Brothers, Congress was an extremely
rewarding week. | would also like to congratulate Brother Pat Brown on his re-election as Worthy Grand
Chief.

, | would like to express my deepest thanks to all of my Alumni brothers who took time out at Congress

to help me and also for their recent help in my preparation for this most critical semester. The chapter
and | feel that your help has done wonders and can be proven by the number of quality pledges we have
taken this time. ,

In closing, | would like to remind you of our Homecoming celebration on October 18, and of White
Rose on November 22 at the Executive Inn in Owensboro. | also would like to announce the pledging of
Kevin Perry, the son of Charter member Gordon Perry of Brownsville, Tennessee.

| truly love and respect all my brothers,

Mike Devers
Worthy Master
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In The Community

Of all the committees in the fraternity the most
important to the community is the social service projects.
The importance of this job is to show the community that
ATO is obviously concerned and ready to help them in any
way.

This fall as social service co-ordinator, | am planning
to have a tennis tournament sponsored by various
businesses in the community with all the proceeds going
to The Red Cross organization. The tournament will be
held sometime in late October and for those competing
there will be T-shirts (for everyone) and trophies to the top
finishers. All students will be allowed to participate in the
tournament. | am sure it will be a success, thanks to
Brothers’ Mats Ljungman and Finn Swarting, who will be
assisting me to make sure everything runs smoothly. Other
social service projects are being formulated and will be
disclosed at a later date.

I love all my brothers,
Mike Costigan

TN\

Chapter Financial Report

Dear Brothers,

At the present time, our Kentucky Zeta Lambda
chapter of Alpha Tau Omegaisjust keeping its head above
water. Because of a decrease in the number of active
brothers and the small size of recent pledge classes, the
Chapter is barely able to meet it's financial commitments.
However, we are meeting these requirements and have not
yet had to take out a note to meet any payments.

This fall semester also looks promising in that we took
an excellent pledge class of 36 and this will greatly aid the
Chapter in the spring and following semesters.

Allin all, the Chapter is struggling a bit, but the future
looks very optimistic.

I love and respect all my brothers,
Taylor Hoover
Worthy Keeper of the Exchequer

Social Service Co-ordinator )
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Sports Round-Up

The Alpha Tau Omegas again showed their in which the Alpha Tau Omega Fraternity at Murray
dominance in the 1980 spring sports calendar. The State excells over the other competing fraternities.
basketball team went undefeated during the regular
season only to be disappointedly upended in the finals I love and respect all my Brothers,
of tournament play. Rich Alde led all scorers followed by Randy Bethel
Paul Cavaugh. Sports Chairman

The next sport was volley ball which proved to be a
very successful season. We pulled off some impressive
victories, winning the fraternity division and finishing
runner-up in the ail-campus division.

Congratulations to all brothers! Our academic
average, which is a very important part of the All-Sports
trophy has been increased from a 2.28t0a2.41. So let's
keep up the hard work.

In softball, we won the Pi Kappa Alpha Invitational
Tournament during Greek Week. The first two games of
tournament play ended in 4 innings with the ten run rule
being put into effect. The final game ended in a hard
fought 12-11 victory over the Pikes. In the bottom of the
last inning, the Pikes with the bases loaded, hit a hard
line drive down the third base line, but to no avail as
Bobby Partin found the handle to retire the side and to
insure the game. Our powerful barrage of home runs
was led by Bobby Partin, George Carter, Rick Jackson,
Keith Barber and Doug Doris.

The current semester is underway and we're again
optimistic about intramurals. We started our softball
season off with an impressive 17-7 victory.

We certainly hope that our sSuccess continues on the
intramural field, because it is justone of the many areas




ATO — March of Dimes “Run For Life”

Dear Brothers,

As all of you well know, we here at Zeta
Lambda have a fine tradition of service to the
community. However, in recent years, the
social service facet of the fraternity has
become an option rather than a priority. It
was just this past semester that the fraternity
saw the need to change this attitude and
again place pride in our civic duties. |
personally believe the chapter has chosen an
avenue which will continue to grow and
prosper and bring much needed good
publicity to ATO. ltis called the ATO March of
Dimes Run For Life.

It all began early last semester when the
thought of a good social service project
became a priority. We wanted something
worthwhile, a project that would involve
everyone. It had to be fun but still do its job in
helping out a good cause. The cause became
the March of Dimes. The next problem was
deciding what we were going to do for them.
With the emphasis placed today on physical
fitness and running, we chose to run for those
who could not. Zeta Lambda sponsored a
10,000 meter cross country run and a 1 mile
fun run. With the idea in the head, the
planning and preparation started. We
decided to charge only an entry fee for the
runners and that all proceeds would go to the
March of Dimes. T-shirts, trophies and
ribbons were to be awarded to participants in
the race. This ran into quite an expense.
Brothers canvassed the Murray area
soliciting donations from businesses in

return for free advertising (besides a good tax
write-off). The money collected from the
businesses went to pay for expenses of the
race. It seemed as if the details became more
involved the further along we went. Taking
care of registration, marking off the course,
getting race equipment, all became
somewhat trying on the patience. It could not
have been done without the help of Brother
Greg Fox, who happens to be in the top 5 on
the Murray State Track Team. Greg took care
of all the details of the race itself and was
instrumental in planning the race. But | guess
if you've run in as many marathons as he, it
might get to be old hat.

However, through some good fortune,
the details were taken care of and the day of
the run arrived. Since we had no advance
registration, we had no idea how successful it
would be. Were we ever surprised! Over 70
runners were on hand that day ready to tackle
a grueling 6.2 mile course over the outskirts
of Murray. The race was started with our old
faithful canon posing as a starting gun, and it
took just over 29 minutes for the top finisher
to finish. For you runners out there, you know
that is an outstanding time. Those were some
notable participants in the race. The 1969
OVC Championship Track Team, Coach Bill
Cornell, Drs. Adam Lanning and Adam
Hough along with several community leaders
and tracksters from Paducah, Mayfield, Paris,
Tenn. and Marshall County. After the awards
ceremony, almost all of the runners
commented on the smoothness of the race,

the quality of the course and awards and the
fun they had running. It turned out to be a
bigger success than imagined.

If you think | sound excited about this,
you're right. This was a shot in the arm that
Zeta Lambda needed. With advertising in 4
newspapers, 17 radio stations and television,
ATO received publicity that wasn’t retorting
fraternity life for a change. The Run For Life
will return this spring, bigger and better than
last year. And | hope it returns for many years
to come. Itisan expensive undertaking. ltwas
confined to a small scale this yearand yet our
cost was over $800. We still broke even,
however, and donated almost $250. to the
March of Dimes. If you alumni would like to
help, just drop a check in the mail and
stipulate it is for the Run For Life. Remember,
it's tax deductible and any donation would be
a greatly appreciated gift.

My thanks go the alumni who have
businesses in Murray as their financial and
moral assistance was a necessity. | also want
to thank the brothers and little sisters of Zeta
Lambda for a job well done. Without
everyone’s help, none of this would have
been possible. Be watching for more info on
the 2nd Annual ATO March of Dimes Run For
Life. We'll make sure you get the word in
plenty of time to get in shape and make a
weekend out of it at the frog house.

| love and respect all my brothers,

Dave Hargrove
Social Service Coordinator

Our Little Sisters

Keeping with tradition, the ATO Little
Sisters have played an active part in many of
the functions at the ATO house. Last
semester some of the activities included
cookouts on various occasions and also the
Little Sister Carnival and Box Supper
Auction. The Little Sisters also had an
important role in Fall rush by preparing
refreshments for the slide presentation and
the smoker. A Hawaiian Luau was also puton
during rush providing a different atmosphere
for the brothers and Rushees. A Little Sister
Function, World Series Party, House Clean
Up, and cookout, are all being planned for the
remainder of the semester. The Little Sister
Chapter now has 32 active members and 2
advisors, Mike Adkins and Scott Lawson. We
would like to thank last semesters Advisors
Dave McGullion and Keith Barber for doing
such a great job. The Little Sisters appreciate
the support given by all of the brothers during
the past year.

| love all my brothers and Sisters,
Dianna Lee

|
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1980 Third Annual Frog Hop

Though clothes were dampened by inclement weather, spirits were stil| high at Zeta Lambda’s third annual Frog

excellent hors d’oeuvres provided by our great Little Sister chapter. A band provided great
entertainment throughout the night. But besides good food, good music and special Swamp-water, was the Frog Hop
itself. At 4:00 each sorority drew a number which entitled them to a turn at picking any strong-looking frog. After the
distribution of contestants was finished, some |ast minute instructions were given, then came the jump. Each frog
was given three jumps from authorized starting points. All three individual jumps are calculated together with the
longest one being the winner. After seven frantic frogs took their assigned jumps, the AOTT sorority proclaimed
victory and provided yet another reason to celebrate. As for the brothers, we had a lot to celebrate ... We'’re ATOs!

Love all my Brothers,

Matt Wolfe
Chairman of Frog Hop

S—— | ome S weetl HO me .-

Well if | must say so myself, the “Frog
House” is really looking sharp. We started
working on the house a week or so before
school started and thanks tothebrothers that
pitched in and helped, the house was ready
for the fall rush before the students came
rolling in.

Here are a few of the repairs and
improvements we have made recently: thanks
to Mitch Henson, the memorial has been
repaired after it was vandalized; Dave
McGullion, Rich Alde, Don Gish and al the
brothers that helped, did a great job
Iandscaping the yard for last spring’s Frog
Hop festivities; we put an additional aijr
conditioner in the game room to “cool” the
“hot” parties; also to cool the hot bodies at the
party, we now have a keg cooler (thanks to
Dave Graham and Marc Peebles) that keeps
three kegs ice cold; thanks to the Housing
Corporation’s matching fund idea we were

able to get some of the furniture
reupholstered in the house; also we steam-
cleaned the carpet in the house and replaced
the windows that got broken out by the
“ghost”.

Here are a few things that we would like to
getdone in the near future: replace the carpet
on the stairs in the house; take down the
bannister and fix it up right; new curtains
would really give the “Frog House” a whole
new appearance; replace the bathroom
linoleum; (burn the annex?); the front and
side porches would really be sharp with
astroturf on them — that is being looked into
now; and last but not least, we sure could use
a game room or enlarge the'present onel |
realize these goals are idealistic but if we
keep on working the way we have in the past
we can do these repairs/improvements plus
others along the way.

Again, our Little Sister chapter deserves

Some recognition (as usual). During rush
they all came over and cleaned places where
only women could find dirt — places | would
never have thought gotdirty. They threwa big
“Hawaiian” party and they really had the
place looking great. They also have another
work day planned before Homecoming. It
sure is great to have a Little Sisterchapterlike
ours behind us in what we do!

We are really looking forward to seeingall
of you back at Homecoming this year. We are
continuing the traditional role of the ATOs at
Murray State with a house full of history,
tradition, great times and, most of all,
brotherhood. The pride we all have for our
fraternity and house is unsurpassed by any.

I truly love and respect my brothers,

Keith Barber
House Manager




Homecoming — ’80
At A Glance

The weekend of October 16th, 17th, and 18th, are the days to
remember. The Taus are off to a great year as are the Murray State
Racers. As | write this article the Racers are 2-0, defeating SEMO and
Youngstown State soundly. We are excited that this homecoming will
be even better than the past ones. | know the brothers and little sisters
are fired up.

The Frog’s homecoming festivities will begin Thursday, October
16th with a welcome back barbeque starting at 6:00 p.m. at the house.
Friday, October 17th we are going to have the annual cocktail party
starting at 8:00 p.m. Saturday, October 18th for those who would like
to see the Homecoming Parade starting at 10:00 a.m., be sure to look
for the ATO’s cars carrying our 1980-81 Sweetheart Paula Hagan and
attendants Kathy Harberson, Lynn Odom and Ann DeSanctis. At 1:30
p.m. the Racers take on Middle Tennessee and after a successful win
the Taus are off to KenBar Inn for the Homecoming Dance. The dance
will begin at 9:00 p.m. in the Grand Rivers Room, which is the
downstairs facility. There will be a cocktail lounge set up for the
Alumni and brothers who would like to get together and visit.

We are fired up and we are in hopes that you will get fired up also
and make it back to Frog central. It will be a big time, so make plans to
attend and start making room reservations today. If you would like to
call Ken-Bar, the number is (502) 362-8321. See ya’'ll at Homecoming!

Fraternally,
John Witt
Worthy Chaplain

Schedule:

Thursday 16th 6:00 p.m. — Beer and Barbeque

9:00 a.m. — MSU Alumni Golf
Tournament
8:00 p.m. — Cocktail Party

Friday 17th

Saturday 18th 10:00 a.m. — Homecoming Parade
11:00 a.m. — Alumni Meeting & Brunch
1:30 p.m. — MSU vs. Middle Tenn.
9:00 p.m. — Dance Ken Bar Inn
Alumni Party - Ken Bar Inn




Dear Brothers,

As Homecoming approaches, itis again time to reflect on the past
year, what we have accomplished and what stijl remains to be

of each of the Alumni is necessary.
Election of officers for the coming two years is scheduled for this
homecoming. | want to take this opportunity to thank you for the

Fraternally,
David Graham

Dear Brothers,

The first breath of autumn has finally arrived on our campus; the
students have returned; rush is underway, and we hope to take the fall
pledge class next week.

Specifically, | want to take this opportunity to encourage you to
return for homecoming. The schedule of events is listed elsewhere in

I love all my Brothers,

Kenneth E. Harrell, Advisor
Zeta Lambda Chapter
Alpha Tau Omega Fraternity










Fall Rush

Zeta Lambda just completed one of our most
successful fall rushes in our history with 36 pledges.
This outstanding pledge class can be attributed to the
hard work from each and every one of the active
brothers. Rush itself was changed this year, inthateach
brother was assigned different rushees. This form of
personal rush seemed to work much better than the
group rush we have used in the past.

Rush this fall opened with a barbeque the Friday of
the Labor Day weekend. Sandwiches and kegs were
served at 5 p.m. and at 8 p.m. the ATO obnoxious
dancers took to the floor to show the rushees the finer
points of dancing skills. Fred Astaire and Ginger Rogers
would not have been impressed.

Saturday night was Aloha night where the Little
Sisters transformed 101 North 16th Street into the
Hawaiian Isles. Hurricanes and other exotic drinks were
the refreshments for the evening. The tropical
atmosphere was added to by girls dressed in grass skirts
while brothers wore flowered shirts and sunglasses.

The following weekend was started with a hayride to
the Aquaboggen. Three kegs were used to help
encourage our guests to try the slide. Accidents were
held to a minimum.

Following the football game Saturday night the
traditional Monte Carlo party was held. Entertainment
was furnished by Brother Rob West and other jazz
musicians. Door prizes were awarded to rushees with
specially-marked play money.

Next week was Dry Week, which was a new idea of
the University and IFC. Wednesday evening the
brothers and rushees went out to eat and later returned
to the house. Little Sisters served punch and dessert
with a slide show following. The slide show consisted of
old and new shots to hopefully give the rushees an idea
of the ATO tradition at Murray.

The Smoker was the following night (Thursday).
Approximately fifty (50) rushees were present with
Alumni George Potts being the guest speaker.

Friday and Saturday nights were the dance and
victory party respectively. The dance was held at the
Murray Jaycee Civic Center and the victory party was
after the game, ending rush for fall '80.

| would like to thank all of the brothers and alumni
who helped me through rush, especially David Graham,
Lynn Gunter, Kerry Harvey and Dwain Taylor. Dwain
donated the two trucks for the Aquaboggen and without
this favor, the only hayride the brothers and rushees
would have had would have been if straw was put in the
back seats of their cars.

| would also like to thank Brothers Jim DeCarli and
Mike Hainsworth for their work on the Smoker and for
just being there when | needed them.

Fraternally,
David McGullion
Rush Chairman

-

pledge class are:

Marc Barber — Murray, Ky.
Kenny Bucchi — Bellingham, Mass.
Kenny Creason — Benton, Ky.
Walt Davis — Evansville, Ind.
Brad Dowell, Louisville, Ky.

Bob East, Eddyville, Ky. -
Scott Gordon — Columbus, Ohio
Billy Holt — Benton, Ky.

Mack Howard — Owensboro, Ky.
John Hudson — Mt. Vernon, lIl.
Jeff Hyatt — Evansville, Ind.

Joe Kauffman — Paducah, Ky.
Dwight McDowell — Murray, Ky.
k Mike McKinney — Evansville, Ind.

Pledgeship Report

On Sept. 15th, the Zeta Lambda Chapter installed
one of the largest pledge classes in our recent history.
This pledge class has already shown some of the
character and tradition of ATO as displayed in their
recent actions, such as yelling “rip rahs” on the night of
installation, taking over the house in a raid and having
carry-off activities. The members of the Alpha Tau

Alan McLemore — St. Charles, Ky.
Kenny Miller — Frankfort, Ky.
David Mills — Tuscaloosa, Ala.
Doan Moorman — Sikeston, Missouri
Kevin Nowell — Sikeston, Missouri
Clark Noland — Park Hill, Ky.

Jeff Oakley — Murray, Ky.

David Padgett — Tallahassee, Fla.
David Pankey — Caruthersville, Missouri
Bill Pennington - Frankfort, Ky.
Kevin Perry — Brownsville, Tenn.
Kurt Rhines — Shiloh, lil.

Mike Shields — Henderson, Ky.
Scott Smith — Mayfield, Ky.

Doug Story — Calvert City, Ky.
Brad Taylor — Murray, Ky.
Anthony Thompson — Hardin, Ky.
Kevin Vaughn — Murray, Ky.

Ken Watson — Gilbertsville, Ky.
John Weishiet — Norwalk, Conn.
Steve Willie — St. Louis, Missouri

Shan Williams — Brownsville, Tenn.
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Founder’s

Day

Dear Brothers,

& Founder's Day with us.

I love and respect all my Brothers
Mike Hall
Founder's Day Chairman

Parents Day

ATO’s Parents Day was held in
compliance with Murray State University’s
Parents Day, which was held on September
13th. Zeta Lambda’s Taus held an open house
at Frog central the morning of the 13th from
10:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. We then moved the
progression to The Colonial House for a
parents day luncheon with Brother Terry
Prater as the Master of Ceremonies.

Brother Lynn “Gump” Gunter was our
Alumni guest speaker. ATO had parents
coming from all over the country, some as far
away as Homestead, Fla., near Miami. The
brothers of Zeta Lambda would like to extend
their thanks to all the brothers, Little sisters,
and parents who made ATO’s Parents Day a
success.

Fraternally,

John Witt
Worthy Chaplin

Well, we almost made it to Memphis §
# last spring for Founder's Day but due to a
# tornado the week before, plans had to be
# changed at the last minute. We finally got §
§ Ken-Bar booked, thanks to Brother Mitch B
Henson’s help and pull. Despite the last
# minute changes and quick preparations
things went real smooth. And by having it
closer to home, we were able to have a few
& more actives and Alums attend. This
# years’ Founder's Day is tentatively set for
& March 14th in Owensboro at the Executive §
g Inn. So please make plans to attend and §
% re-kindle some old friendships and share §

As in the past, ATO's are striving to
enhance campus life at Murray State
University by providing each student with the
opportunity of having an outstanding “social
life”. Our parties have been turning out very
well this semester. The little sisters deserve a
special thanks for the organization and
preparation of what was probably our finest
“rush” function of the semester — The Aloha
Party. We are very proud of our Little Sister
chapter who is still upholding their fine
tradition of years past.

We are proud to say that ATOs are still
involved in Student Government and other
campus organizations. However, our
involvement reached a dreadfully low peak
last year, we are back on the rebound.
Brother Kevin McKellips has a seat on the
Student Senate. Their prupose is to control
student legislature while the Senate is
basically the representative governing body
of the university. At press time, Brother Paul
Turner and | were among ten names
presented to Murray State President
Constantine Curris, from which seven will be
chosen for the Judical Board. The Board
holds hearings and renders decisions in
cases concerning the University Code of
Conduct or the SGA Constitution. Also it has
the authority to hear traffic violation appeals.
I am also serving on the Retention
Committee, whose purpose is to determine
why students are leaving school and to find
new ways to keep them in school until their
graduation.

We are also proud to say that ATO’s have
become involved with sports activities in that
five Taus are members of the 1980-81 MSU
Cheerleading squad. They are Little Sisters’
Kathy Harberson and Dea Blickenstaff;
Brothers’ Jim Murray, Eddie Whelan and
Pledge Marc Barber.

Lastly, a brief word on the Inter-fraternity
Council (IFC). It has grown and is finally

Campus Life

becoming a useful tool in the fraternal
system. It instigated the formation of a 5-day
period of “dry-rush” in which non-alcoholic
functions were to be used to entertain
rushees. This was very successful during
rush. Now, the IFC is in the progress of
investigating the possibility of “Open Rush”.
If open rush was adopted, fraternities would
be able to rush year-round and there would
probably be two set dates during the year in
which the respective fraternity could accept
pledges.

In conclusion, aftera “slack” yearin 1979-
80, our Alpha Tau Omega Chapter is “on the
rebound!”

Fraternally,
Terry Prater




“Our Brother’s Keeper’

It is hard to believe thathomecoming 80 is
upon us. However, itis, and the active chapter
seems to be planning a variety of activities to
make us all feel bad on Monday morning.

Once again | have been asked to locate
some of the Brothers that are scattered
throughout the country. By no way is this list
complete, but it is an honest effort to keep
you informed.

The Murray crowd is almost the same as
always, Randy Lovett, is now working for the
Commonwealth Attorney’s office. He has a
badge and one bullet, no gun yet, but he said
itis just a matter of time. Joe Ward, Jim Myers
and yours truly are still helping with the
running of the University. Ray Dunn is the
new principal of Southwest Elementary
School. Bill Rayburn is selling “Ocean view”
property for Kopperud Realty here in
Calloway County. Eddie Young has moved
back to Murray, although he is traveling for
Hawaiian Tropic and is seldom in the city.
Dave Graham is still selling drugs and Bob
Dunn owns Holland Drugs.

At this year's ATO Congress several ZA's
were present for the reception held in honor
of Pat Brown. Dave Long made the trip over
from Lexington where he is practicing law, as
is the infamous David Franklin. There are also
a couple of alumni in Lexington pursuing law
degrees. Kerry Harvey and Mike Risley are in
law school. Brother Lynn Richard is enrolled
in MPA program at UK. | understand that is
the Municipal Parking Attendant degree.
Good luck, Lynn! Jay Rayburn is teaching
journalism at UK, Dennis and Carolyn Owens
are in Lexington. Dennis recently spent a few
days in the Rocky Mountains searching for
“Big Foot” and seeking inner Peace! Carolyn

J

is working for a dentist.

| recently had a call from Ron Sheppard
out in Dallas TX. He and Jan are doing fine as
is their 1% year old son, Kent.

| was really happy to see Gene and Lilly
Roberts at Congress. John and Marilyn
Rowland were also in attendance. John has
been on a weight training program and has
added about 30 pounds of muscle to his
already “wiry” frame.

Roger and Donna Watson are expecting
another child. Their little daughter Holly is
said to be very excited about the new arrival.
As is Roger, in fact he has already selected a
name, Enough. Justkidding! Rogerhas a new
job, I believe he said at the cocktail party, heis
working for the CIA.

We all should be very proud of our former
WM Jeff Taylor and his organization of alithe
entertainment at Congress. Jeff did a super
job and deserves a pat on the back. The main
event concerning entertainment was the trip

on the Belle of Louisville. The ZA -

undergraduates held a Monte Carlo party on
board. Brother Stan Guess was seen fishin’
for rare “churn-head catfish” off the back of
the Belle! Stan and his lovely wife are also
expecting another child.

Tom Strow and Bud Nall are residents of
Dallas. Tom is probably the one thatshotJ.R.

Steve and Mariann Meacham have two off
springs now. The newest is about two months
old.

David and Ellen Hearn are still living in
Metropolis, IL. David is president of a bank
there and Ellen teaches school. The Hern’s
were visited by the Mark Arnold family this
summer. They say the city isnow returning to
normal.

M-0-V-I-N-G

Send your new Address to:
Alpha Tau Omega

107 East Green Street
Champaign, lllinois 61820

Name

ZETA LAMBDA ALUMNI

]

Address
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by Lynn Gunter

Rick Garmon is managing a Winn-Dixie in
Florida.

There are still a few of the Marshall
County ATO’s still in the Benton area. Charlie
and Phyl Brien are in Benton. Phyl is teaching
and Charlie is practicing law.

Big Bob Prince is also practicing law
there. Lewis Mathis, Joe Mark McGregor, and
William Cent are among the living in Marshall
County. One of those three told me that Mike
Morgan is married and in the area as well.
Robert Strow and his family are in Benton.

| ran into Keith Stout and wife at
Congress. Keith was in the process of
negotiating some big oil deal with some
Arabs at the time. Allan Stout is studying law
at Northern Kentucky University in
Covington.

As far as we know the Owensboro
connection is still doing well. We have a
collection of dentist, realtors, car dealers,
school teachers and one undercover agent
for the FBI, located in the big “O”. Mickey and
Jodie Johnson visited Murray recently.
Mickey works for the Owensboro Real Estate
Board and Jodie is teaching school.

Mike and Beth Johnson will be here for
Homecoming. Tim and Kathy Redfern were
at Congress and are looking great. The
Parker boys are monopolizing the car
business and Carroll and Larkin Hayden have
cornered the real estate business. | haven't
heard much from the Richard Strode family
or the Jimmy Yeiser family, maybe they will
make it down on the 17th and 18th.

Has anyone seen Scott and Greta
Wilson? Or Rick Wilson? If anyone hears
from them, remind them of Homecoming!

The Paducah connection is still in tack
and includes the likes of Steve Powless,
Darrell Venters, Terry K. Dunn, Benn
Howard, George Potts Ill, the Bill Beasley
family, and the famous golfer Dick Stacey.

Rick Fish and Melanie are back in the
area, but I'm not sure exactly where.

Bruce Douglass is doing very well on the
PGA tour and is going to be featured in an
upcoming Alumni Magazine. Paul Celano
and wife are in Foxfire NC. Paul is a teaching
pro at the resort there.

There are several Alumni that | have not
heard from, that I'm sure you know the
whereabouts of. If you will let me know at
Homecoming I'll be happy to include them in
the next article. Again, I'm sorry for the
people | forgot to mention.

Please try to attend the Homecoming
activities, our football team is great and the
undergraduates are guaranteeing a beautiful
weekend.

P.S. Some of the information concerning -
the occupations of the Alumni were
completely fabricated by the author. For
more detailed and accurate information,
come to HOMECOMING '80!




Zeta Lambda Alumni and
Housing Corporation
1981 Proposed Budget

REVENUE
Active Chapter $12,000
MSU Rent 4,200
Homecoming 1,000
Contributions 3,000
20,200
EXPENSES Operating Acct Building
Account Fund
Mortgage $7,836 $3,000
ATO Note 1,728
Taxes 750
Insurance 1,620
Homecoming 1,200
Improvements Match 750
Maintenance 1,000
Miscellaneous 566
Building Fund 1,000
$17,200 $3,000

Zeta Lambda Alumni and
Housing Corporation
Budget Report

October, 1979 thru September, 1980

Budget Actual
House Mortgage $7,836 $7,836
ATO Note 1,728 1,579
Taxes 950 1,200
Insurance 1,800 1,579
Publications & Mailings 650 656
Homecoming 250 19
Improvements Match 750 -0-
Maintenance 800 1,496
Miscellaneous/Fundraising 436 578
Building Fund 1,000 1,000

$16,200 $15,946
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Graduate Profiles

Pat Gossum

Pat is planning a career with the Big 8 Accounting
Firm in either the Louisville or Memphis area. He will
receive a Bachelor of Science degree in the area of
Accounting and is from Fulton, Ky. Pat has held several
offices since he pledged the Zeta Lambda chapter in
1973 such as Worthy Scribe, Worthy Chaplain, Worthy
Keeper of the Exchequer, Assistant Pledge Trainer. He
has also chaired the By-Laws Committee and the
Scholarship Committee.

Randy House

Randy plans to go west to continue his education
with graduate school at Southern Methodist University
in Dallas after his graduation with a Bachelor of Science
degree in finance. Randy, from Lincoln, lilinois pledged
in 1976 and has held the office of Worthy Keeper of the
Annals while also chairing the Thomas A. Clarke
Committee.

Pledges Initiated

Pledges that fulfilled their pledgeship requirements
and financial obligation were initiated into our
brotherhood with all privileges accorded membership
on September 4, 1980 at the First United Methodist
Church. These initiated were:

Paul Cavaugh — LaCenter, Ky.
Jim Murray — Homestead, Fla.
Bill Nolan — Lima, Ohio

Tracy Thacker — Owensboro, Ky.
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CLOSING NOTE

First, | would like to give special thanks to Alumni Brothers Dave
Graham and Lynn Gunter who gave me considerable advice and
guidance.

Second, much time has been put forth in the preparation of this
newsletter. | would like to thank Brothers Mike Devers and Marc Peebles
for their advice at various times during this newsletter’s preparation. Also
| would like to thank all the brothers who wrote articles for this edition
because they were of good content and caliber.

Lastly, Alumni support is important to our chapter, not only through
contributions, but through participation. | hope that some photographs
from this newsletter will bring back a special part of ATO Brotherhood for
you.

Due to the small number of actives, our chapter now hasgrownintoa
tight group with deep ties of Brotherhood. So, please come back and join
us on October 18 and share in this new found Brotherhood, and help us
make ATQO’s 21st Homecoming the best ever!

Fraternally,
Paul Turner
Public Relations Officer

e

s



